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Clinton County Highway Committes
Minutes
March 13, 2024 7:30 a.m.

Mr. Ken Knolhoff called the meeting to order at 7:30

Attendance:

Ken Knolhoff Committee Chairman

Joe Jansen Committee Member

Mike Hilmes Committee Member

Brad Knothoff County Board Chairman

Dan Behrens County Engineer

Brian Diekemper County Maintenance Foreman

Mr. Knolhoff made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 14, 2024 meeting. Mr.
Jansen seconded the motion. The motion passed by voice vote.

Public Comment: None
Current maintenance operations were discussed.

The Committee discussed the new maintenance employee applications and interviews Mr.
Behrens said that after the interviews he believes that Mr. Schilling is the most qualified and
intends to extend him an offer of employment

The position of summer employment was discussed. Mr. Diekemper said that he notified all of
the high school Agricutture Departments and the Kaskaskia College shop instructor but to date no
one has picked up an application. It was noted that Brock Beckmann, the employee from last
summer has expressed interest in returning but he is currently attending Kaskaskia College’s CDL
training and may not be available.

Mr. Behrens presented the results of the bid opening for the bridge replacement on Huey Road.
C-Hill Civil Contractors was the low bidder with a bid of $999,888.00. Mr. Jansen made a motion
to have the low bid placed on the board agenda for approval. Mr. Knolhoff seconded the motion.
The motion passed.

Mr. Behrens gave the committee a petition from Wheatfield Township for 50% county match to
replace a culvert on Emerald Road. Mr. Hilmes made a motion to have this placed on the board
agenda for approval. Mr. Jansen seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Mr. Behrens gave the Committee a permit application from the Village of Albers to install ‘
pedestrian warning lights of the crosswalk signs at Dwight Street. Mr, Jansen made a motion to

have this placed on the board’s agenda for approval. Mr. Knolhoff seconded the motion. The
motion passed.

Mr. Behrens told the Committee they plan to hold their annual oil letting the first week of April.

The Committee approved the current bills.

Mr. Jansen made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Hilmes seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned.



